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Press Release – Shooting in Bountiful -  

Date: 7-25-21 

On 7-25-21, at 0550 hours, Bountiful Police responded to a report of two male gunshot 
victims in the area of 1300 East 400 North.  A 911 caller reported the victims came to his 
residence seeking help. Officers contacted two males in their 20’s, with gunshot wounds 
that were not life threatening. Police learned the shooting occurred on the roadway, near 
the intersection of 1300 East 400 North and the suspects fled the area in a vehicle.  The 
male victims are being treated at local hospitals.   
 
The victims and the suspects are believed to know each other and are all residents of Salt 
Lake City. Although the shooting occurred in and around a vehicle, it is not believed to have 
been a carjacking. We are currently looking for a silver Hyundai Sonata, reportedly driven 
by a black female, with a black male passenger.  
 
This investigation remains open.  Anyone with information related to this crime should 
contact Bountiful Police Detectives at 801-298-6000. 
 
 
 

 


